EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, November 3, 2014
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Bob Stewart, Derek Tucci, Carrie Burr
 Joe Thompson, Lance Gatter, Cathy Schick, Bob Dowding
Tom & Marilyn – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Doug Blair, George Crowder, Traci Huffer, Eric McCurdy
1. Introduction of Guests:  Sam Jackson


2. Approval of Monday, October 13, 2014 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P.   


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 16,773.62



Savings:
$ 26,436.24
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #18392 through #18400 for a total of $ 8,922.06
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Pat McCarthy,
a. Next meeting in early December.
b. Value of Educational Activity Programs.  Pat led a discussion about the values and the benefit of the programs, among others – graduation, attendance, “controlled” failure experiences, being part of a team, structure, connections.  Pat will take the results of the discussion back to the next board meeting.
c. Pat reminded everyone that there is a new video on the WIAA website describing the use of 8th graders on a high school team.  It covers the rule and situations and is worth viewing for the 2B and 1B schools.
d. Pat went over the letter from Mike Colbrese about the waiver for participation in national tournaments.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Derek Tucci

A. Fall Eligibility Report – Sam Jackson
a. 40 hearings so far.  27 granted.  6 appealed to WIAA.  3 were granted.

b. 2 were declared eligible without a hearing based on the information provided.

c. There were 7 “special hearings” this fall that were filed after the regular sessions.

d. Training – 20 people are presently signed up.  Sam will try to set up another session to try to get a few more trained.  The idea of offering the training the same day as the WIAA AD workshop is great.  We need an alternative for those who can’t stay or have to attend a different workshop because of their school’s calendar.  The idea of offering a second session in person or via webinar was floated.

e. Sam attended a meeting of the Eligibility Chairs today.  A wide variety of topics were discussed.

f. Sam thanked everyone who sits on committees.  It takes time and energy to participate and he is grateful to all.

g. Nov. 20 and Dec 4 are the next hearing dates.  Schools are reminded that athletes have three days once they are told they are ineligible to appeal.  They can’t choose to apply later in the season because they got better or all of a sudden a coach wants the athlete to move from JV to V.

h. Late Hearings require a $75 payment prior to the hearing.  There needs to be a very valid reason why the hearing is being held late to waive a fee for a student who cannot afford it.  Otherwise, the school or some other person would have to pay the fee.
B. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

a. Player Ejections - 6
b. Coach Ejections – 2
c. Ineligible Players – 2
d. Rules Violation – 1

C. League Reports 

a. Metro – Much time is spent discussing the divisions for each of the sports and how each is working.  The discussion will be ongoing as to how to weight the divisions to keep schools/kids involved.  Wrestling shows that the Metro tourney will be the Regional tournament this year because of the number of schools involved.  
b. Kingco – The league is discussing moving cross country to a Saturday to help parents be present and to cut down missed class time.  They would like to look at making the 3A Meet a Saturday event and include several classifications.   The league is reviewing all their by-laws and procedures.
c. Emerald City – They have entered into a bi-district with District 1.
d. SeaTac 2B/1B – Bob reported that the constitution has been finalized and approved.  They are really working on the organizational structure.
e. Middle School – No Report

D. Official’s Corner : Joe Thompson 
a. Basketball officials are willing to come to your league meetings to meet with coaches.  Invite them.
b. If you want officials to come to your school to speak with parents about rules changes, contact the assignors.
c. Pecking order for assigning officials is Varsity, JV, C team.  Schools need to help by scheduling the C team and frosh teams on days other than Friday.  The assignors will work with leagues to cover games in their preferred formats.  There may need to be some adjustments in schedules to help the assignors to be able to cover all the contests.  
d. Recruiting new officials is still a challenge and both associations continue to work on this issue.
e. Schools need to be working with parents, coaches, and athletes to constantly teach and reinforce respect for officials.  We are participating in driving men and women out of the business.  We can’t continue this way.

E. Executive Board Calendar Revision.  The May board meeting will be moved from May 11 to May 4.


F. Proposed Wrestling Alignments.  The board reviewed the proposed wrestling alignment.  The Metro League and the Kingco 4A have the opportunity to host a regional event.  Leagues should discuss their willingness and send their interest to Pat by the end of November so it can be presented at the December Board Meeting.

G. Athletic Trainer Pay.  The trainers from Children’s are requesting $25 per hour.  The board has approved $18 per hour for trainers.  Our post season committee will review this when they meet prior to the January meeting.

H. Review Fall Tournament/Play-Off Status.

I. Winter District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers.

a. Please let us know who your sport managers will be.  Tom asked each league to forward a copy of your league’s sport reps.

J. Proposed Amendments for Rep. Assembly.  
a. Tom will write up the amendment for our experiment about protests/ejections.   Misapplication of a rule is still required to allow the protest to be filed, but it allows time to defuse situations.   Tom will forward to Bob Stewart.
b. There may be an amendment to allow district directors to present amendments.


K. Nominations for Sea-King District 2 Athletic Director of the Year.  Leagues need to provide the name of its AD of the Year at the January meeting.  Please bring a resume and letters of support for your candidate.  

7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence –  Tom 
B. Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:20 PM.


9. Next meeting on Monday, January 12, 2015 – 3:30PM.
